HARIJAN SEVAK SANGH

Date 23.6.94

Dear Kamala Behen,

I am grieved to know the sudden passing away of Shri. Radhakrishnabhai. I knew he was undergoing treatment but I never expected that he would go away so soon. However, I was hoping he would recover and be active again.

I have no words to express my grief due to his death. I pray to God Almighty to give peace to the departed soul. I am also praying to God to give you the courage and strength to face the situation due to this calamity.

We had the acquaintance of each other since Seva Gram in 1947. Ever since we met we were attracted to each other and I have enjoyed his affection and consideration so much that he was mainly responsible for my certain activities which I have undertaken in North India.

You know we have worked together in Sarva Seva Sangh at Varanasi for many years and again in Gandhi Peace Foundation in Delhi. He had Devendra Bhaiji were responsible for my taking up the work of School of nonviolence at Delhi. Nevertheless when I look back all these years of working together, I feel all the more sorry for his demise.

I can very well imagine the state of yours as well as Shobana's position at the moment. I remember to have visited her house at New York at 1979. She came to my place and took me to her house. She is as good as my

daughter. I felt drawn towards her because of this. I do not know how to console her. I remember the talk over the phone which i had with her at Delhi an year back. I feel very sorry that she has become fatherless. kindly send her Delhi address to me.

Please convey my deep condolence to shobana.

With regards,

Yours Sincerely

Sd/-K. Krishna Nair

Mrs. Kamala Radhakrishna, C/o. Gandhi Peace Foundation, 221/223 Dean Dayalu Upadyaya marg, New Delhi - 110 002.